THE UNIVERSITY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA VANCOUVER, CANADA OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT January 31-1930 Sir Arthur W. Currie, Principal, McGill University, Montreal, Quebec. Dear Sir Arthur: The Board of Governors of the University of British Columbia at their meeting on January 27th, granted permission to McGill University Library School to hold a Summer Library Course at this institution this summer, in accordance with the terms of your telegram of January 23rd. The University authorities were indeed glad to be of service to you in this regard and I am sure that the course will prove attractive to students and librarians in western Canada. Yours very truly,